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Tanya Miranda alleges on or about the week of August 13, 2023, during a sewer
repair performed in the street in front of her home, she sustained water sewer back up
from gravel that pushed into her pipes underneath her porch and caused damage in her
basement at 1913 S. 29th Street.

We have completed our investigation into this matter with Milwaukee Water Works
(MWW) and Infrastructure Services Diyision that included both Street and Sewer
Maintenance. Our investigation determined that on April 10, 2023, MWW responded
to a leak in the street and performed work within the public right away at 1913 S. 29th
Street. The public side lead lateral water service was replaced with copper, the
excavation was backfilled and temporarily restored with cold mix asphalt, and a
referral was made to Street Maintenance for final restoration.

Street Maintenance reported to the location during that week to complete the final
restoration and that process did not require any excavation or digging. Furthermore,
all work performed was over public right away approximately 20 feet away from the
alleged damage location.

On August 15, 2023, MWW reported they responded to a call from the claimant
regarding sewage back up at the subject location and exposed the sewer line near the
curb stop. There was no damage at or around the area of the previous repair.

MILWAUKEE



To the Honorable Common Council
of the City of Milwaukee

August 29, 2024

Page Two

On August 16, 2023, Sewer Maintenance responded, checked the main sewer, and
found it in proper working condition.

On September 25, 2023, MWW further reported the utility hired Heiden plumbing to
snake the sewer line. Damage and deterioration was confirmed to the concrete sewer
underneath the front porch steps of the residence, which was not anywhere near the
work performed by MWW. Ms. Miranda was informed that she was responsible for
the repairs.

October 3, 2023, the City's sewer was televised to check the building lateral
connection at the claimant's property. The exam showed a good connection with no
visible issues within the sewer. Additionally, Sewers reported there were no other
calls and no other work completed at the subject location.

City appraisers completed an inspection at the subject location and provided an
estimate for damages to be $41,247.95.

It is our position that there is no evidence that the City is liable for damages. The City
took action as soon as it was informed of the leak and performed repairs in a timely
matter. As such, the City is not liable damages in this case and we recommend that
the claim be denied.

Very truly yours,
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